

## COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA Office of the Attorney General

Mark R. Herring Attorney General 202 North 9<sup>th</sup> Street Richmond, Virginia 23219 (804) 786-2071 Fax (804) 786-1991 Virginia Relay Services 800-828-1120 7-1-1

September 14, 2021

Virginia Regulatory Town Hall By Electronic Mail

Re: Compulsory Minimum Training Standards for Direct Care Employees (6 VAC 35-210)

Dear Sir or Madam:

I have reviewed the proposed action to modify Article 6 of the regulations regarding Compulsory Minimum training Standards for Direct Care Employees, adding certain mandatory training requirements for direct care employees. I approve the regulation as being within the authority of the Board of Juvenile Justice to promulgate. Further, I find that the proposed amendment does not conflict with either state or federal law.

Very truly yours,

/s/ Margaret Hoehl O'Shea

Assistant Attorney General Correctional Litigation Section Criminal Justice and Public Safety Division